BOLROA Board Meeting – July 16, 2008

Present         Allman, Bates, Beers,  Hook. Hesselman, MacDonald, Meyer, Woltman

Absent
       Gelb, Pierce

Guests           Basten, Surpless

OPENING:  Pres. Joe Beers opened meeting at 9:05am

                     Minutes for July 5th meeting will be approved at next annual meeting.

TREASURER’S REPORT:



       Presented and accepted

                      All invoices are to be given to Parry Hesselman for payment. A discussion was held about 



       money in the various funds, and the possibility of purchasing CD’s with some of the money.              

                     Parry will look at rates.

PICNIC:      Sharon Basten reported good attendance.  154 meals served. (140 adults, 14 children ) Board                                                                              

                     thanked her for job well done.  She has agreed to chair the 2009 picnic, which will be held 


                    on the  first or second Saturday in August.  Date will be voted on at later board meeting.

                     Jim Surpless will write letter thanking the Conserve School.                    

                     Silent auction was a great success .  Made $2627 .  Last year made $ 2200.

GRANTS:    Nothing to report since July meeting. Hook reported on new box and sign for boat landing.


VIGILANTES: 



       Nothing new to report  from July 5th meeting.   AIS Packets have been distributed to home        



       Owners.

LANDING:   Dirk Meyer reported 10 spots need to be filled.   Time slots are from 6-10 am and 4-7 pm.                     

                      We need more volunteers. Barb Hook said she and others will be calling homeowners this 


                       week asking people to sign up for duty at the landing, pay dues and stressing the need for 

                       more vigilantes.

NO WAKE SIGN: 

                       Tom Allman reported sign is ready to be picked up on July 17th.  He and Walt Bates will  

                       erect the new sign  and move the other to Becker’s pier.

BOOK:       Status is same on book. It will be completed by Grass Lake Images and a publisher in      .

                       Wausau. We should have the books by mid August.  Balanace on books is $4500. Discussion    

                       will be held at the September meeting about contributing monies to Dianne to help her cut  

                       her losses, after the board has reviewed the book.

CLOTHING:  Orders needed to be submitted by July 13th.  Elizabeth will brief us at the next meeting.

CONSERVE SCHOOL & CB/CW:  &  RUSTY CRAWFISH:



        Kay MacDonald will talk to Kathy Ducomen about involving  Conserve students in the Fall ,              



         and about the possibility of an educational presentation at the school involving Ted Ritter or



        Bill Hall.

                       Kay MacDonald has also requested a copy of  Brett Peters  2007 report on Rusty Crawfish.

BOLROA BLOG:



       Discussion was held on the possibility of putting a blog or forum on the website, even


                  though there are already places for members to comment on events and happenings.                            

NEW BUSINESS: 



       Sharon Basten brought a new invasive species to the attention of the board.   A green leaved 




       plant called Buckthorn that grows on the ground around trees.  This weed kills pine trees,  red,



       white, and evergreens.  Sharon will investigate ways of dealing with this weed.


       Pres. Beers will send emails instead of attachments due to computer incompatibilities. (Vista)



       He also stressed the need for continuing to educate and get more people involved in 


                  monitoring the lake.



       The Board previously approved the salom course would be available from July 1st thru Aug. 



        15th.  

                      Walt Bates asked for an extension until after Labor Day.  Tom Allman moved to extend the



        time limit.  It was seconded by Barb Hook.



        Walt Bates mentioned that new membership directories will be printed next year and every

                       other Spring. 


                       Dirk Meyer mentioned that Wednesdays are not good for meetings.  Some board members 



         have other obligations. (Golf?) The board’s next meeting date will be August 12th, instead of 



         the 13th.



         Joe Beers said that Bob Beedie had questions and comments on the quality of fishing

                    on BOL. A discussion was held on stocking the lake in previous years.  Walt Bates stated 



         that Steve Gilbert, a DNR rep, did a survey on the fish this year and that his report would



         be available this coming winter.  Gilbert also volunteered to speak at our annual meeting on 




         July 3rd, 2009.

2009.                    The board agreed on dates for the September 2008 meeting, and the annual meeting in July, 

2010. The September meeting will be held on the 13th at the Beers at 9 am.  The annual 

                       meeting will be on July 3rd, 2009, at the town hall.

FOUNDATION:



          Jim Surpless reported that in the month of June, 12 people contributed over $1000.  And in



          July, at the annual meeting, $1835 was contributed by 26 people.  Approximately 35 percent     

 

          of our members are contributing to the foundation by way of memorials, clothing sales,



          placemats, directories, etc.



          He will be sending out form letters, thanking contributors for their memorials.  Barb Hook



          offered to assist him.

ADJOURMENT:

                         Parry Hesselman moved to adjourn the meeting.   This was seconded by Tom Allman.



           The meeting was adjourned at 11:05 am.
